ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
14 September 2020
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell. Gibbs, Sleight, Stott and Yeo.   
Ward Councillor Greenwood attended for item 43-44.
Apologies were submitted from Councillors Widd. 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.  
40/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
41/20 CHAIRMANS UPDATE – The Parish Council was saddened to hear about the recent passing of former Parish Council Vice Chairman and long term councillor, Phillip Wright.  Councillor Holmes had written to Mrs Wright on behalf of the Parish Council to express condolences and record appreciation for Mr Wright’s public service and dedication towards the community.     
42/20 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 13th July 2020 should be amended to correct the date of the meeting, and to clarify the position on grant funding, and then should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

43/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Ward Councillor Greenwood gave an update on the draft local plan, and the changes coming from the Government’s consultation on the future of planning.  

44/20 STREET NAMING POLICY – The meeting reviewed the East Riding of Yorkshire Council street naming policy, following the recent naming of a new street in the village.  The policy recommended that all new developments of two properties ore more that were set away from the main road should be allocated their own street name.  The developer was required to choose the name and could either pick from a pre-approved name bank, which had been the case for Appleton Ford, or carry out a wider consultation if they wanted to propose a different name.  Etton name bank was made up of local people who had fought in World War One.  The Parish Council felt that it was important to remember those who fought in the War, but that choosing street names in this way without any further context on the individuals involved had the potential to create upset within the village, particularly for the relatives still living in the area.   Councillor Greenwood commented that she was also looking into a street naming issue. 

Resolved – i) that the Parish Council would submit a list of new names to East Riding of Yorkshire Council to replace those are already in the name bank, with emphasis given to more historical figures and geographical features ii) that Councillor Greenwood would provide a future update to the Parish Council on her investigations into Council street naming approach.   
45/20 CLERK UPDATE – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had advised that a full road closure of Main Street was the only feasible way of carrying out the proposed drainage works.  They had reviewed the traffic flow information for the village and felt that the diversion route would be able to cope with the additional traffic, but agreed to monitor when the scheme was introduced.  Councillor Bell had agreed to act as a link officer with East Riding of Yorkshire Council over the works.  Star Inns had not responded to the letters sent regarding the Light Dragoon and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the area manager directly.   The Parish Council thanked Councillor Yeo, Mr Bugg and Mr Lofts for their work in weeding and tidying up the front of the pub, as well as on Chantry Lane, which was considered to have been a big improvement.  
46/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR FEEDBACK – The Heritage Lottery Scheme would not reopen until least January 2021, which meant further work could not take place on the project, other than submitting planning application for the Willows, registering the pond land with Land Registry and finalising the bid form.  Councillor Holmes had instructed the Parish Council gardener to tidy the idea in the interim, and also to submit a review contract for future works.  Councillor Holmes was working on dog fouling signs.  The meeting discussed the condition of the paint on the village benches on Warter Road, and of the Church gate and Church Walk gate.  It was agreed that Councillor Holmes would obtain a quote for the works and that Councillor Yeo would inspect the Church gate and Church Walk gate to see whether he could address these.  

47/20 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. Enviro-friendly – Offer to site Textile Bin in Village

ii. Humberside Police, Monthly Update

iii. ERYC, Residents letter – drainage works Main Street 

iv. ERYC, Community COVID Survey 

v. ERYC, No Objection – Tree Application, 19 Main Street Etton 

vi. ERYC, 6 Monthly Anti-Social Behaviour Statistics   

vii. ERYC No Objection – Tree Application, 76 Main Street Etton

viii. ERYC Development Control – T&PC Update in lieu of regular annual meeting

ix. NALC, Checklist for holding physical meetings

x. ERYC, Refusal of Planning Permission -86 Main Street

xi. ERYC, Invite to comment on Licensing Statement 

xii. ERYC, Latest advice on physical meetings

ii) that the textile bins at the Light Dragoon would be discussed with any new tenants and iii) that there were no issues of note to feed back to ERYC on the COVID-19 survey. 
47/20 ADVISE ON PHYSICAL COUNCIL MEETINGS – Following the recent national “rule of six” change to social distancing, ERYC and NALC had confirmed their strong recommendation that Parish Councils only hold physical meetings where it was not possible for them to take place virtually.  

Resolved – the Parish Council would continue to meet virtually, but would continue to review this position periodically.  
48/20 To consider planning application to crown reduce 1 no. robinia (false acacia) tree, to 6 meters to allow more light into the garden, 41 Main street - Resolved – The Council had not objections to the application.
49/20 COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER - Resolved – i) that the newsletter should include some information provided by the Police on home safety, and an update on The Processed Pea and the Village Hall ii) that Councillor Gibbs would arrange for printing and iii) that Councillor Armstrong would oversee the distribution.      
50/20 TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts would be approved for payment:

· Clerk, Salary – August, September, October - £161.88

· HMRC – PAYE August, September, October £106.80

· Rackhams, Internal Audit £185.00
51/20 TO AGREE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meetings of the Parish Council would take place on 9 November and would discuss arrangements for procuring and siting the annual Village Christmas tree, the co-option of a Councillor and the cost and planning requirements of siting an additional plaque at the war memorial to commemorate those who served during World War 2.  
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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